

Small Employer Health Coverage During COVID-19

On March 26, 2020, the Office of the Commissioner of Insurance (OCI) issued a Bulletin (<u>oci.wi.gov/Pages/Regulation/Bulletin20200326COVID-19SmallEmployerCoverage.aspx</u>) in response to the COVID-19 Public Health Emergency regarding the continuation of health care coverage for small group employers.

My employer is reducing my work hours and I do not think I am eligible for health insurance offered through my employer, is there a way I can stay with the same plan?

Yes. When an employee loses employer-sponsored health insurance, and it was no fault of the employee, there are options to remain with the same plan through federal COBRA or Wisconsin continuation. More information on COBRA and Wisconsin continuation is contained in the OCI Fact Sheet at oci.wi.gov/Pages/Consumers/PI-023.aspx.

Are there any advantages to staying with my employer's plan rather than starting a new insurance plan?

Yes. Continuing with your current insurance is beneficial if you have started paying towards your deductible or maximum out-of-pocket limit. If you start a new insurance plan, the amounts you paid in coinsurance, co-payments or towards your deductible do not carry forward to a new policy.

If I am furloughed or have my work hours reduced, am I required to remain on my employer's health insurance plan?

No. Employees facing a reduction in income have the option of enrolling in a different health insurance plan during a 60-day window, referred to as a special enrollment period. During the special enrollment period, an employee may consider applying to the federal Marketplace by visiting HealthCare.gov for comprehensive coverage. They may also be eligible for premium reductions. An employee can also work with a licensed agent or an insurer to obtain quotes for individual coverage.

How do I know what my options are if I am not able to stay with my employer's health insurance?

You will receive a notice from your employer informing you of your rights to Wisconsin continuation coverage or if your employer has more than 20 employees, federal COBRA. You can also contact a licensed insurer or agent to help you with coverage. If you have questions about federal health insurance you can go to <u>211.org</u> or dial 211 to be connected with a trained nonprofit service professional. More information about the federal Marketplace is available at <u>HealthCare.gov</u>. Be aware that once you receive notice from your employer you have 60 days to elect COBRA, continuation, or a new plan through a special enrollment period.

My employer's health plan has separate dental, vision, and prescription drug coverage. If I elect to continue with my employer's plan will I still be able to keep the separate coverages?

Possibly. Your employer might be able to negotiate with their insurer to offer continued coverage for the separate dental, vision and prescription drug plans. Please be aware that separate coverages are not required to be offered when you elect continuation coverage. Check with your employer or insurer before making your selection to fully understand what coverage options you have.

Are there any special considerations related to COVID-19?

The U.S. Department of Labor's Wage and Hour Division (WHD) has published guidance to provide information to employees and employers about how each will be able to take advantage of the protections and relief offered by the Families First Coronavirus Response Act (FFCRA) when it takes effect on April 1, 2020. You can find more information for employees at dolorov/agencies/whd/pandemic/ffcra-questions.